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1" | OFFICE OF THE INSPECTOR GENERAL
7 UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE

February 7, 2013

Mr. John Greenewald, Jr.
The Black Vault Headquarters

RE: FOIA Case No. 2013-IGFP-00179
Dear Mr. Greenewald:

This responds to your January 22 Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request to the U.S.
Postal Service Office of Inspector General (OIG) for a copy of the calendar year 2012
FOIA case log.

Enclosed is a copy of the 13 page OIG FOIA case log for calendar year 2012. | determined
one page is appropriate for release without excision; copy enclosed. Also enclosed are 12
pages that are appropriate for release with excisions made pursuant to FOIA Exemptions
(b)(5), (b)(6), and (b)(7)(C).

FOIA Exemption (b)(5), 5 U.S.C. § 552(b)(5), permits the withholding of inter or intra-agency
memorandums or letters which reflect the predecisional, deliberative processes of the
agency, and/or consist of attorney work product prepared in anticipation of litigation.

FOIA Exemption (b)(6), 5 U.S.C § 552(b)(6), which permits the withholding of information
the release of which would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of the personal privacy
of third parties. The withheld material includes names, titles, and identifying information of
private citizens. This information is not appropriate for discretionary release.

FOIA Exemption (b)(7)(C), 5 U.S.C. § 552(b)(7)(C), which permits the withholding of
records or information compiled for law enforcement purposes, the release of which
could constitute an unwarranted invasion of the personal privacy of third parties.

If you are not satisfied with my action, you may administratively appeal by writing to
the attention of Gladis Griffith, Deputy General Counsel, Office of Inspector General,
1735 North Lynn Street, Arlington, VA 22209-2020, within 30 days of the date of this
letter. We accept written appeals via U.S. Mail; e-mail to FOIA@uspsoig.gov; or fax to
703-248-4626. Include the initial request number (e.g. 2013-IGFP-00179) and the date
of this letter. Explain what specific action the FOIA Office took that you are appealing.
Mark all correspondence “Freedom of Information Act Appeal.”

Sincerely,

AT

P. E. Poulsen
FOIA Analyst

1735 N LYNN STREET
ARLINGTON, VA 22209-2020
(703) 248-2100

FAX: (703) 248-4626












































